
  

 

  

 

TOWN OF UNITY 
Unity Select Board  

MINUTES 
March 19, 2018 

 
PRESENT 

 

   
Edward (“Ed”) Gregory    Holly White, Tax Collector   

William (“Bill”) Schroeter   Todd Gregory, Fire Dept. 

John Callum      Paul Moeller, Building/Health Insp. 

Harold Booth, Highway    Rosemary Heino, Town Clerk 

Chief Jeff Matthews, Fire Dept.  Sgt. Michael Batista, Sheriff’s Office 
 

Ed called the meeting to order at 4:00 pm. 
 

John made a motion to appoint Bill Schroeter to Chairman of the Select Board.  
Second by Ed.  All in favor. 
 

Rosemary handed forward an appointment document for Babetta Farley for Deputy 
Town Clerk.  John made a motion to appoint Babetta Farley for Deputy Town Clerk.  
Second by Ed.  All in favor. 

 
Holly stated that she sent out 72 lien notices.  No deeds were done.   

 
Holly handed in her contract for review. 
 

Sgt. Batista gave a review of the police log from the past 12 weeks.  Calls were down 
to about 33 per month. 

 
Harold stated that he is having trouble turning around in Emerson Road and Page 
Road.  It may be difficult to get emergency vehicles up there.  The Board suggested 

inviting some of the residents on each road in to discuss the situation.  Also to have 
Mr. Dombroski survey the town-owned piece of property at the end of Emerson 
Road to see if it would create a better turnaround. 

 
Tracy discussed the Symquest computer/server monitoring contract with the Board 

which has expired.  The Board will be meeting with Twin State Technologies on 
Monday, March 26th to see what kind of pricing they have to offer. 
 

Ed made a motion to sign an Elderly and Disabled Tax Deferral Application.  Second 
by John.  All in favor. 
 

Bill read a letter from the Unity Free Library requesting that Craig Shute be 
appointed to the Library Board in place of Marj Erickson, who resigned.  John 



  

 

  

 

suggested speaking to Craig first and also speaking with the newly elected Trustee 
Angela Buckley. 

 
Tracy told the Selectmen that Deb Leahy asked for a copy of the February 26, 2018 

Minutes and after she reviewed them she stated that they were incorrect and 
suggested some wording changes.  Consensus of the Selectmen to leave the Minutes 
as written. 

 
Todd Gregory stated that now that the Town voted for the new Brush Truck for the 
Fire Department, they have already called and ordered it.  Expected delivery of the 

chassis will be July or August. 
 

Todd and the Board discussed Emergency Management and the possibility of trying 
to get a generator hooked up this year between the Fire Department, Town Hall and 
Highway Garage.  The contact at Emergency Management will be e-mailed to see if 

there are any grants available. 
 
Chief Matthews discussed possibly billing for hazmat cleanup for emergency calls.  

He will write up something for the Board regarding the pricing to see if it would pay 
to start charging for these calls. 

 
John made a motion to approve the Minutes of March 13, 2018 as written.  Second 
by Ed.  All in favor. 

 
At 6:05 pm John made a motion to adjourn.  Second by Ed.  All in favor. 

 
 
 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

_____________________ 
Tracy Decker 

Secretary 
SELECTBOARD 

 

____________________ _____________________ ______________________ 
Edward A. Gregory William A. Schroeter John M. Callum, Jr. 


